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MEMO 
DATE:   12/10/20 

TO:   Debbie Brangenberg 

CC:   Don Lewis, COO 

   Kim Hanna, CFO 

FROM:   Ben Logan, City Attorney   

SUBJECT:  Ground Maintenance for Fairpark and Downtown 

   Bid 2020-C37FP 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Debbie, 

 

 I have reviewed the bid solicitation specification notice and bid responses.  This is a 

personal services contract, and competitive sealed bidding is neither practical or advantageous 

for what is in the city’s best interest.  The primary consideration in determining the award is not 

price, but a combination of price, cost, technical and management factors.  The city has reserved 

the right to reject any and all bids, and it is my recommendation to reject all bids and seek 

requests for proposals that will allow the evaluation of these factors. 

 

 


